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To: ImpairedWaterbodies_Comments; michael.lamoureux@governor.arkansas.gov;

phillip_moore@boozman.senate.gov; tom.cotton@cotton.senate.gov; amanda.ladden-stirling@mail.house.gov;
Commissioners; Keogh, Becky; Mike.Knoedl@agfc.state.ar.us; Kane.Webb@arkansas.gov;
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Cc: John Van Brahana
Subject: ImpairedWaterbodies_Comments
Date: Friday, March 11, 2016 2:13:46 PM
Attachments: impaired waterbodies comments.pdf

Dear Arkansas Department of Water Quality:
 
  Please refer to the attached document noting my professional objections of your failure to include Big
Creek, Bear Creek and Mill Creek to the 303 (d) list of impaired streams as required by Regulation 2.
 
John Van Brahana
Van Brahana, Professor Emeritus
Department of Geosciences
20 Ozark Hall
University of Arkansas
Fayetteville, Arkansas  72701
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Department of Geosciences 


20 Gearhart Hall  ●  Fayetteville, Arkansas 72701 ●  (479) 575-3355  ●  (479) 575-3469 (FAX) 


March 11, 2016 


 


 


Becky Keough, Director 


Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 


5301 Northshore Drive 


North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317 


 


Dear Director Keough: 


 


Having just read Charles J. “Chuck” Bitting’s eloquent and moving letter describing facts 


regarding the decision of your agency to ignore data collected after March 31, 2015, and not list 


Mill Creek, Big Creek, and Bear Creek as being impaired, I am disheartened and deeply 


disappointed.  I am a 25
+
-year citizen of Arkansas, a Research Scientist Emeritus (water 


scientist) of the U.S. Geological Survey, and a Professor Emeritus at the University of Arkansas 


(Karst Hydrogeologist), having devoted the last 25
+
 years to studying the waters of our Natural 


State.  I have seen these streams, I have been in the field with some of the scientists who have 


collected these data, and they have been thorough and accurate and fair.  These are meaningful 


data.  I feel compelled to add my voice to request strongly that you reconsider this decision, for it 


flies in the face of Regulation 2, it flies in the face of the science of data collected by the U.S. 


Geological Survey and the National Park System, and it gives the appearance of political 


favoritism that ignores the natural environment of our beautiful state.  It comes at the expense of 


negatively impacting tourism that contributes tens of millions of dollars to this fiscally depressed 


region.  Please place Mill Creek, Big Creek, and Bear Creek on the 303(d) list as required by 


Regulation 2.  Please join all Arkansas citizens in collaborating with science and common sense. 


Please.  


 
 Sincerely yours, 


  


 John Van Brahana, Professor Emeritus 


 Department of Geosciences, University of Arkansas 


 Research Hydrologist Emeritus 


 U.S. Geological Survey 







cc delivered via email: 


 
• Michael Lamoureux, Chief of Staff to Governor Hutchinson. 


michael.lamoureux@governor.arkansas.gov 


• US Senator John Boozman c/o Phillip Moore. phillip_moore@boozman.senate.gov 


• US Senator Tom Cotton. tom.cotton@cotton.senate.gov 


• US Representative Steve Womack c/o Amanda Ladden-Stirling. 


amanda.ladden-stirling@mail.house.gov 


• Arkansas Pollution Control and Ecology Commissioners. 


commissioners@adeq.state.ar.us 


• Becky Keogh, Director of ADEQ. keogh@adeq.state.ar.us 


• Mike Knoedl, Director, Arkansas Game and Fish Commission. 


Mike.Knoedl@agfc.state.ar.us 


• Kane Webb, Director, Arkansas Department of Parks and Tourism. 


Kane.Webb@arkansas.gov 


• Matt McNair, Environmental Coordinator, Arkansas Department of Parks and Tourism. 


Matt.McNair@arkansas.gov 


• Nathaniel Smith, MD, MPH, Director and State Health Officer, Arkansas Department of 


Health. Nathaniel.Smith@Arkansas.gov 


• Chris Colclasure, Director, Arkansas Natural Heritage Commission. 


chrisc@arkansasheritage.org 


• Buffalo River Watershed Alliance. buffalowatershed@gmail.com 


• Buffalo River Chamber of Commerce. admin@buffaloriverchamber.com 


• Scenic 14 Association. buffaloriverfloatservice@gmail.com 


• Upper Buffalo River Merchants Association. sheilahroenfeldt@aol.com 


• Arkansas Canoe Club. ozarktom@gmail.com 


• Arkansas Audubon Society. jstewart@audubon.org 


• Jacque Alexander, Buffalo River Chapter, Backcountry Horsemen of America. 


theloosecayuse@gmail.com 


• Alice Andrews, The Ozark Society. alice209ok@yahoo.com 


• Newton County Wildlife Association. newtoncwa@gmail.com 


• Sybil Craig, Buffalo River Partners. slcraig@airmail.net 


• Monica Burrel, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. burrel.monica@epa.gov 


• Paul Kaspar, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. kaspar.paul@epa.gov 


• Laura Hunt, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. hunt.laura@epa.gov 


• Miranda Hodgkiss, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. 


hodgkiss.miranda@epa.gov 


• Friends of the North Fork and White Rivers. riverfriend@friendsoftherivers.org 
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